
EXCHANGE 0F NOTES BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENTS 0F CANADA AND THE
UNITED STATES 0F AMERICA EXTENDING UNTIL JUNE 30, 1973 THE
AGREEMENT REGARDING THE LEASING 0F CERTAIN LANDS SITUATED
WITHIN R.C.A.F. STATION GOOSE BAY 0F DECEMBER 5,.1952

I

T'he Ambassador of the United States of America ta the Secretary of State
for External Affairs of Canada

Ottawa, June 22, 1972
No. 122

SIR,

I have the honour to refer to the discussions which have taken place
between the authorities of the United States and Canadian Governments
concerning the extension of the Agreement between Canada and the United
States of America Regarding the Leasing of Certain Lands Situated Within
R.C.A.F. Station Goose Bay, Newfoundland, effected by the Exchange of
Notes of December 5, 1952 11.

As a resuit of the above discussions, Aides Mémoire dated May 8 and May
31, 1972, were exchanged whereby the two governments arrived at an under-
standing concerning the extension of the term of the lease agreement in
respect of the United States Air Force Base at Goose Bay until June 30, 1973.

Therefore, I have the honour to propose that this Note and your reply to
that effect shail constitute the agreement between aur two Governments ta
extend, under the same terms and conditions, the term of the Agreement
Regarding the Leasing of Certain Lands Situated Within R.C.A.F. Station
Goose Bay of December 5, 1952, until June 30, 1973; such agreement ta take
effect on the date of your reply.

Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

ADOLPH W. SCHMIDT
The Honourable
Mitchell Sharp, P.C.,
Secretary of State
for External Affairs,
Ottawa.
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